ALLOTMENTS
At the very first Parish Meeting of Teffont Evias, on 20th December 1894, the earliest date when such a meeting was legal, Mr.Thomas Bugg proposed and Mr. Fredereck Horell seconded a proposal that an application should be made to the County Council to confer on the Parish Meeting, under Sections 10 and 19 (Sub Section 10 of the Local Government Act of 1894) the same powers to deal with Allotments as the Act confers on Parish Councils; the proposal was carried unanimously.
The enthusiasm for Allotments that could be read from this implied that there would be a lot of Allotment Activity in subsequent years. In fact it was almost a year before a reply was received from County although when it did answer, it was positive.  What the Meeting had requested and what was agreed, was that the Meeting could appoint an Allotment Manager and also have the power to acquire suitable land, Teffont Magna, as a Parish Council already has this power.
It is not clear if Teffont Evyas ever used its power as the only two entries for Allotment Gardens on local maps in either of the Teffonts are in Teffont Magna.  These two were:
1. In the land to the West of Footpath 8 and to the South of the strip of woodland at the top of Hill Meadow.  This land is the property of whoever is currently owning Sandyhills.  Although some of this piece of land has been cultivated in the last ten years, it has not been used as an allotment for more than 50 years.

2. A small plot of land behind Post Office Cottages.  This has not been cultivated as an allotment for at least the last 55 years.
At a Teffont Magna Parish Council Meeting in 1919, it was reported that the County Council required an account of the allotments in the Parish; “these were accordingly entered on the form required – as neatly as possible to judge them.”
The only other documentation about Allotments discovered is a reference in the Parish Council Minutes of a letter written in 1948 to them by the County Council stating that any Council may, with the agreement of the Department of Health, spend money on Allotments.  Almost as a sideline, it is worth remembering that while there are many powers that Parish Councils have which it may exercise, only the one to provide Allotments is a Legal Requirement, if requested
At the far end, one is left with the conclusion that the Teffonts and Allotments are not compatible!

